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Translatio – FIT newsletter

Translatio experienced various problems in 2012 (see Item 10.1 of FIT Council Meeting Agenda, Oslo, 2-3 March 2013 for a detailed account by Marion Boers). At the Oslo Council Meeting, we had some good discussion of the corporate colour and commented on the draft of a new layout which was presented to the council. Jaroslav Soltys volunteered and soon after the council meeting did the new layout which was revised and accepted. It was also decided that two separate versions (English and French) would be produced. 
Thanks to the great support from President Marion Boers, Marc Orlando (French editor), Jaroslav Soltys (Art director), Jeannette Ørsted (of FIT Secretariat) and some colleagues from member associations, we have managed to publish four issues of Translatio in 2013 since I succeeded Sheryl Hinkkanen as the editor in late 2012: Issues 2013-01, 2013-02&03 (two issues combined), and 2013-04. These issues included, apart from a message from the President each time, a total of over 50 reports and news items from FIT member associations across the entire world. They have been generally well-received since they do help inform and connect T & I professionals in the international community.
However, 2013 has not been easy for me as the editor not just because of my many duties and responsibilities as Director of MPI-Bell Centre of English at Macao Polytechnic Institute and as president/vice president of a few NGOs but also because of many difficulties and frustrations in collecting reports and news items from some member associations, which is extremely time-consuming. I sometimes feel that some of the big(ger) member associations in North America and Europe do not seem to be interested in sharing their ideas and experience with others and have never contributed anything to Translatio. Therefore, as editor of Translatio, I would like to send this sincere and urgent call to all members of the FIT family to cherish the value and opportunity of sharing with and supporting for one another so that we stand a better chance to make the voice of associations of translators, interpreters and terminologists heard around the world and realise our common goal of promoting understanding between peoples of different cultures and nationalities. 
Mao Sihui, Editor of Translatio
26 February 2014
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